

Learning Together for Life

Executive Head Teacher: Andrew Smith B.Ed (Hons), M.Sc, NPQH **Head of School:** Nichola Allerston BA (Hons)(QTS), NPQH

Market Rasen Church of England Primary School (VC)

Mill Road, Market Rasen, Lincolnshire, LN8 3BL

T: 01673 842395 F: 01673 843866 E: enquiries@marketrasen.lincs.sch.uk
www.marketrasen.lincs.sch.uk

8th September 2015

Dear Parents,

Once again, it has been brought to our attention by parents of children who attend our school and the local community that parking at the beginning and end of the school day is a safety issue. There are particular issues on Mill Road end of the school site.

Can I please ask that if you drive to school you make use of the park and stride facility kindly offered by the Market Rasen Co-op. From there, it is a short walk to either of the playgrounds using the field gate entrance and taking the path behind the Early Years Dining Hall.

As a school we continue to do all we can to keep our children safe. We have recently:

- liaised with the civil traffic enforcement team.
- liaised with the Market Rasen Neighbourhood policing team.
- successfully lobbied the Highways Department for the improvement to Mill Road and installation of new barriers on Mill Road.
- permanently locked one of the Mill Road gates that does not have a barrier in front of it.
- delivered an ongoing road safety message to children.
- worked with the Local Authority regarding the Junior Road Safety Officer Scheme.

Despite all of this our children are still in danger because of dangerous and inconsiderate parking and road use.

Although as a school we are very concerned by the way parents park you will appreciate that this is not something we have control over. If you have concerns about parking I would urge you to contact Market Rasen Police Station (101) or the Civil Traffic enforcement team (01522 511142).

Yours sincerely,

Andrew Smith

Executive Headteacher









Healthy Schools